
 

Ref:  8ENF-W-SD 
May 10, 2023 

CERTIFIED MAIL 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Ronald Abernathy, Owner 
Atlantic City Mercantile 
100 East Main 
Atlantic City, Wyoming  82520 
 

Re: Closure of Administrative Order, Atlantic City Mercantile Public  
Water System, PWS ID #WY5600432, Docket No. SDWA-08-2019-0047  

 
Dear Mr. Abernathy: 
 
This letter is to inform you of the EPA’s decision to close the Administrative Order 
(Order) issued to Atlantic City Mercantile (Respondent) on September 27, 2019, regarding the 
Atlantic City Mercantile Public Water System. The EPA has determined that the Respondent has 
complied with the requirements of the Order. 
 
Please be aware that the Respondent is still required to comply with the National Primary  
Drinking Water Regulations (drinking water regulations), 40 C.F.R. part 141. Violation  
of the drinking water regulations may result in a court-imposed injunction and/or  
penalties of up to $67,544 per day of violation. 

 
Thank you for resolving these issues. If you have any questions regarding this matter,  
please contact Steven Latino at (303) 312-6440. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

                                                      
                                       Suzanne J. Bohan, Director 

                                    Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 
cc:   WY DEQ/DOH (via email) 
        EPA Regional Hearing Clerk 
        Fremont County Commissioners  

 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 8 

1595 Wynkoop Street 
Denver, CO  80202-1129 

Phone 800-227-8917 
http://www.epa.gov/region8 
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